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TO: gerryhornerkpc1@gmail.com BY JULY 15TH PLEASE 

Boris Johnson was spotted having a pint and a roast in our very own  pub
—The Old Star recently.  The news that the Old Star has been named the 
finest pub in the East Riding in the National Pub & Bar Awards must have 

reached far and wide!  The pub has been selected on overall best 
practice across our region and received an award during a red carpet 

celebration in London on May 22nd.     
The ceremony was hosted by restaurant critic Jay Rayner, –     

Well done to Lucy, Andrew, and all at The Old Star. 
Boris Johnson outside the Old Star Kilham with Kate Nellar 

and Claire Woodmansey.

mailto:gerryhornerkpc1@gmail.com


Ray's Voices 

We continue to astound ourselves!  The performance we gave 

in Toll Gavel Methodist Church in May was brilliant!  Not all 

members were able to attend but those who did, did us proud. 

The audience was delighted with a programme varying from 

Spirituals to Songs from the Shows and ABBA to Carpenters 

classics.  Choir member, Paul Good excelled himself with four 

solos, including 'My Love is Like a Red, Red Rose' and a jazz 

ensemble comprising RevRay (piano), Steve Harris (rhythm 

guitar) and Brian Ward (drums) had everyone's toes tapping!  

Above all, we had a blast and thoroughly enjoyed ourselves.  

The event was organised by Kings Church, Beverley, home of 

the famous Jacob's Well Charity and the evening raised over 

£1,000 for that charity... not bad for a group that got together 

four years ago ‘just to sing for fun'!   Resting in the glow of  
success, we can now do just that - meet at 7:30pm every 

Thursday evening at the Old Star, Kilham - and sing 'just for 

fun', whilst at the same time learning new repertoire ready for a 

number of engagements in the Autumn.  Actually, as you read 

this, it might be a good time to join us. We will be taking a 

summer break at the end of July, so you'll have a couple of 

months to find out what makes us tick! To paraphrase one of 

our songs, '... you don't need a ticket, you just come on board', 

(though membership is £1 per week).  We're a cheerful bunch 

and there would be a warm welcome if you choose to 'come on 

board'.    

(Contact - Brenda Eveleigh 420062) 



Support Group Coffee Morning 

All Saints' Church, Kilham, will be 

hosting a Coffee Morning with a 

difference between 10:00 -

11:30am, on Saturday, 6th July.  

This coffee morning is a Support 

Group, especially for people  living with dementia and their     

carers.   As well as coffee and cake, we'll be singing familiar old 

songs, with the one and only RevRay at the piano.  There will be 

dominos and cards, for those who like to play, with various 

'reminiscing' items and an opportunity to check out our dementia 

library.  Come and enjoy a happy respite from the usual day to 

day routine. Be sure you will have a very warm welcome. There 

will be experienced people present to ensure a relaxed and safe 

environment.  It would be helpful if you call (01262) 420791 and 

let us know you are coming - make sure we have enough cake!  

The event is free but any donations will go to the Alzheimer’s  

Society. 

Kilham Parish Council 

Following the Town and Parish Council elections on the 2nd May 

2019, eight parish councillors were duly elected, these being: -  

Gerry Horner, Christine Snowden, Andrew Oxley, Lucy Savile,       

Lorraine Scarth, Liz Sellers, David Tanner and Tracy Warrington. 

At the May Annual parish council meeting Christine was    

nominated as Chairman and duly accepted the position. This 

leaves five Parish Council vacancies to be filled, if you are     

interested in  becoming a  Parish Councillor and wish to find out 

more, please contact Claire at kilhamparishcouncil@gmail.com. 

mailto:kilhamparishcouncil@gmail.com


• Full Bathroom Installations.

• Tiling and wall coverings.

• Central Heating & Gas work

• All aspects of plumbing work undertaken.

Covering Driffield,  the Wolds and surrounding areas for all your     
plumbing needs - ensuring your peace of mind.   

Call James on: T: 01262 421968 M: 07933611162 

www.aqueduct-plumbing.co.uk   

info@aqueduct-plumbing.co.uk    

http://www.aqueduct-plumbing.co.uk
mailto:info@aqueduct-plumbing.co.uk


Christie Private Client Limited 

A SERVICE BASED IN KILHAM 

wills - powers of attorney - and more 

who we are 

Although only recently established we have a wealth of experience. Our principal Geoff Christie is 

a retired solicitor who has spent many years working in the areas in which we specialise. It is 

Geoff who will meet you (usually at your home) to discuss your requirements and then implement 

them. If you are busy or from out of the area we can deal with everything partly or exclusively by 

phone, the post and / or email. To make an appointment or for further advice simply call 01262 

421815 or email office@christieprivateclient.co.uk.. 

how we can help you 

If you don’t have a will or your will is out of date we can prepare a new one for you and have all 

the formalities relating to its preparation and signature completed properly in accordance with 

statutory requirements. Where appropriate we can also give Inheritance Tax advice. 

A Lasting Power of Attorney is a legal document that enables you to choose one or more people 

to make decisions and act on your behalf in connection with your finances, property and your 

personal welfare should you become physically or mentally incapable of dealing with your affairs. 

That could be as a result of illness, an accident or old age. Sensible clients and particularly those 

in business or with family responsibilities make LPA’s. For more information please ask us for a 

copy of our client guide to Lasting Powers of Attorney. We can produce and register your LPA’s. 

In addition we can assist with Deputyship Applications and administration, Probate and Estate 

Administration, and other issues as described on our website. 

TIP OF THE MONTH : If you own your home jointly then by taking the simple step of creating a 

‘Tenancy in Common’ and incorporating appropriate provisions in your wills you can protect 50% 

of the value of your home from claims relating to care home fees and the like which may arise in 

later life. We can help you to implement this tried and tested plan to save part of your estate. 

 We are qualified and regulated members of the Institute of Professional Willwriters and are fully 

insured in order to protect our clients interests. 

01262 421815 

office@christieprivateclient.co.uk 

www.christieprivateclient.co.uk 
We are members of the Institute of Professional Willwriters and comply fully with its Code of Practice copies of which are available 

upon request. 

Registered in England company number 06933676 – registered office at Box Cottage, East Street, Kilham, Driffield YO25 4SG 

Director & Company Secretary – E G P Christie 



Nigel Kitchin 

I had a good London marathon 
did a 4hr.44min which I was 
pleased with as I wanted to do 
under 5 hrs.  

I have managed to raise £1500 
up to now, but hope to get it 
topped up to £1750, which was 
the target. So, keeping fingers 
crossed some kind persons will 
still donate. 

Thanks to all my sponsors. 
Nigel 

Bingo 
Friday 28th June 

Kilham Village Hall 

Doors Open at 6.30pm 

Eyes Down at 7pm 
Everyone Welcome 

In Support of STUART KENNEDY who will be  
running the GREAT NORTH RUN raising money 

for the Charity PROSTRATE CANCER UK 

For More Information Contact 
Marie Sheader 01262 420777 

http://4.hr/


Kilham Church of England (V.C) Primary School 
Millside, Kilham, Driffield, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 4SR 

     Tel/Fax: 01262 420214 

     Email: kilham.primary@eastriding.gov.uk 

    www.kilhamschool.co.uk 

 Headteacher: Mr R Palmer 

I was very proud of the whole 
school during the run-up to the 
Easter holidays, which seem like 
a long time ago. Children in Class 
four and Mrs Atkinson organised 
our Easter Service which 
incorporated class four’s “The 
Donkey’s Tale”.  
The Donkey's Tale told the Easter 

story and helped all of the children across school understand that 
Easter was the most important Christian festival as it celebrates Jesus 
Christ's resurrection from the dead three days after he was executed 
by crucifixion. 
It was wonderful to see so many parents and grandparents at the 
church, and the artwork which has been produced by the children and 
was displayed around the church added a real splash of colour. 

Please support Kilham C of E Primary School with our Tesco Bid. 
I am delighted to let you know that our school has been successful 
with a bid through the Tesco Bags of Help Grant Scheme and our bid 
will be in the Tesco’s in Driffield from Wednesday 1st May to Sunday 
30th June.  Our bid is focusing on replacing some of our reading stock 
and increas-ing our children’s engagement with reading – a very 
worthy cause. Our project will run alongside two other projects with 
blue tokens being used by shoppers to vote for the project of your 
choice. The project with the highest number of votes at the store will 
win £4,000, 2nd place will win £2,000, and 3rd place gets £1,000. As 
you can imagine £4,000 would be an amazing amount to contribute to 
new reading stock.  

mailto:kilham.primary@eastriding.gov.uk
http://www.kilhamschool.co.uk


As a local community, it would be fantastic if we can get behind our 
school. If you or your friends and family shop at the Tesco store in 
Driffield, please encourage them to vote for our project. If you have 
friends or colleagues at work who shop in Driffield persuade them to 
“Vote for Kilham”.  
As soon as we hear the results, I will let you know the outcome of the 
vote; please use your social media accounts to encourage friends, 
family and acquaintances to support our school.  
Please be aware that each time you shop in Tesco, and no matter how 
much you spend you can ask for a small blue token – please ask      
because every token counts towards the top prize of £4000.00 

Thank you so much for your support. 

Mr R Palmer 

Kilham Craft and Chat Group would like to invite new members to bring 
along and share their crafts and possibly learn new ones. If you are new to 
the  area, it’s a great opportunity to meet fellow crafters and chat over a cup 
of tea or coffee. We meet in the Kilham Methodist Church Hall on the first 
Monday of each month from 1.30pm - 3.30pm. For further details contact 
Jackie on 07775716112.  

Kilham Baby and Toddler Group 

Calling all Mums, Dads & Carers, 

 We have a fantastic, fun-filled morning for babies and toddlers 
at the  village hall in Kilham every Wednesday morning during 

term-time.   Why not come along and meet up with other    
parents and carers. Have a  coffee, while you and your child 

make lots of new friends.  

For more information please 
call  

Louise Burkinshaw:  

  07976 892347 



In April we had our Resolution meeting 

when we voted on the WI 2019     

Resolutions and how we wished our        

delegate to vote at the National Meeting in 

Bournemouth.  Following that our creative 

talents were put to the test by creating a 

chicken from an egg!  As can be seen from 

the photograph some chickens turned into 

other animals.   

Several ladies took part in the Federation 

Treasure Hunt in Beverley.  This was       

enjoyed by all who took part and we are 

planning to do something similar in the     

village later in the year.  There were also 

several visits to the cinema in both      

Bridlington and Beverley.  Two     

representatives attended the Federation 

Annual Meeting where one speaker was 

from the charity Jacob’s Well and the other 

was the first female to manage a cinema in 

England, an ambition she had held from the 

age of nine.  The Book Club’s first meeting 

was successful and a second has been 

planned. 

The May speaker was Jenny Rice on Gemstones and Diamonds.  She 

gave a very interesting talk though there were no free samples!  The   

social outing again involved the cinema followed by lunch and then a  

visit to Beverley Minster to see East Yorkshire Embroidery Society’s    

exhibition - ‘Hopes & Dreams in Stitch’ 

The June meeting is La Dolce Vita – speaker Lesley Morton-Evans.   

The July meeting is Bell Ringing at All Saints with Richard Zerny. 

Kilham WI meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month in the Village Hall at 

7.15pm. We usually have a social event and a walk every month too.  

If you would like to come along to any of our meetings you will be made 

most welcome. 



KILHAM VILLAGE LOTTERY 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 30TH MARCH 2019 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 27TH APRIL 2019 

For anyone new wishing to have a number/s or if you require 

any further information or have any queries please contact 

Louise McKie on 01262 421804 or Marie Sheader on 01262 

420777 or email kilhamvl2017@gmail.com 

Numbers are 50p each per month and you can hold as many 

numbers as you wish.  

The next draw is on Saturday 25
th 

May 2019. Please ensure you 

have paid either Marie or by Standing Order by this date     
otherwise unfortunately your number/s will not be put in the 

draw. 

KILHAM VILLAGE HALL 

Kilham Village Hall will be closed to the public for the week   
commencing 10th June to enable urgent restoration works to be 
carried out to the floor in the main hall.

Please note that this will NOT affect the operation of the out-
reach Post Office which will still be operating in the meeting 
room on Wednesday afternoon and Friday morning. 
We apologise for any inconvenience that this may cause.    

KVHA Committee. 

1
ST

 PRIZE MR DAVID SPECK (106) £50.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MRS YVONNE JONES (34) £30.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MR MARK WILSON (167) £15.00 

1
ST

 PRIZE MRS SONJA GREAVES (439) £50.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MR IAN McINTYRE (308) £30.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MR TIM BURDASS (149) £15.00 

mailto:kilhamvl2017@gmail.com


2nd June 11am 
morning worship 

9th June 11am Holy Communion 

16th June 11am Holy Communion 

23rd June  10am united Parish Communion at Boynton 

30th June 11am Holy Communion  

7th July 11am morning Worship 

14th July 8-45 am Holy Communion

21st July 11am Holy Communion 

28th July 11am united Parish Communion Burton Fleming Village Hall. 

Everyone always very welcome at all our services.  During these months 
of Rev Glyn’s sick leave please check notice boards for any changes.
I’m sure you will be pleased to hear that Glyn is progressing well and we 
look forward to his return soon and thank God for his recovery. 

Every Wednesday at 12 noon there is a short service of reflection and 
time out of our busy lives. Please come along, a friendly welcome 
awaits, you even get coffee and tasty treats. 

On the second Tuesday of each month we hold our community lunches 
in the Village Hall, so please do come along and meet your friends for a 
delicious two course lunch. Ring Pam for further info, or a lift if you can’t 
manage to get to the hall. 

On the second Tuesday in June we are having a summer treat and are 
going out for afternoon tea. We need names by the 3rd of June at the 
very latest as numbers are limited. 

Every Friday, Helen Harris holds a chair Yoga class around the font at 
10am. Feel free to come along and have a taster class. You will enjoy 
I’m sure. 

During Glyn’s sick leave if you should need anything regarding church 
matters Baptisms, weddings etc please get in touch with the wardens 
who will point you in the right direction. 

Every Blessing Pam and Sue. 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH SERVICES 
AND EVENTS   01262 420313 

Churchwardens 
Sue Dawson 01377 259068 
Pam Barker 01262 420652 



St Paul’s Methodist 

Services are held most Sunday mornings at 
10.30am followed by coffee and biscuits, all 
welcome.   

Stewards are Sue Harrison, Sylvia Foster 
and Ruth Rawson.   

Rev John Hughes is looking after Kilham  

until the end of July as our minister Rev N Hughes is on sabbatical. 

Rev Keith Davison is going to preach at Kilham on July 21st at 10.30am. 

Rev Davison lives in America and came to live at the Manse in Kilham for 
one year on a Methodist exchange.  If you remember him please come 
along. 

2nd June Local Arrangement 

9th June Rev Marie Dove (with Sacrament) 

16th June Circuit service at Sewerby 

23rd June Local Arrangement 

30th June United service at the Parish Church at 11am 

7th July L A 

14th July L A 

21st July Rev K Davison 

28th July Circuit Service at St John's Burlington.   

This will be a farewell service to Rev John Hughes and his wife Christine 
who are moving to continue ministry in Bangor. 

The Outreach Post Office running at the Village Hall 
is open:  Wednesday afternoons 1.00 pm—4.00 pm  
Friday mornings 9.00 am—12 noon.  Please make 
sure we all use this valuable service in our village. 



All aspects of building work covered from the removal of your old fireplace to 
the construction of a new focal point ‘bespoke fireplace’ in your home. Liners 
supplied and installed and all aspects of chimney work undertaken. 
We are proud to be able to offer a unique service with locally sourced, hand 
crafted products, provided to your specification and to a certified standard. 

We provide a complete local, reliable and 
friendly service at competitive prices.  Free 
estimates given and many local  references 
available.   

Most people know that chimneys need to 
be cleaned out but few of us think about it 
until a problem occurs, such as poor       
ventilation or chimney fire—to avoid this -  
Why not give us a call and let us give you a 
quote for having your chimney swept by a 
professional this month. 

Contact: Alvin 
01262 421896   0791 911 6141 

Alvin Ingham 
Property Maintenance 

HETAS Registered wood 

and multifuel stove 

installer and building 

contractor 



We offer a range of used cars to suit every need and can source and supply     
virtually any new vehicle at competitive prices. 

Established over 40 years ago, G Boyes has grown into one of the area's 
most  respected new and used car dealerships and service / repair centres. 
We pride ourselves on our friendly, individual approach towards customer 

care and believe this is the reason so many of our customers  
come back again and again. 

All our vehicles are sold with a warranty and an MOT if required. 
To get the latest deals call now or explore the website. 

www.gboyes.co.uk, email peteboyes@gboyes.co.uk 
Mobile  07778230037 

We are proud to announce that we now have a small shop within the 
garage, where you can buy everyday essentials, delicious snacks  and 

Driffield & Wolds Weekly Newspaper. 
We have also extended our opening hours, which are: 

Mon—Friday 8 am to 6 pm 
Saturday 8 am to 4 pm 

Closed Sundays 

New & Used Car and Van Sales  MOT Testing 
Service & Repairs to all Vehicles Tyres, Batteries & Exhausts 
Full Range of Diagnostic Capabilities  Rix Fuel  
 4 x 4 Specialists Wheel Alignment 
Breakdown Recovery (not 24hrs) 

Friendly Service from Local People  Established 1969 

The Garage, Chapel Lane, Kilham, YO25 4RP 01262 420627 



Super Sunday (see poster) 
Sunday 30th June 

Join us for more family sporting fun on the field. 

Vintage Car and Tractor Parade  Obstacle Course Kids Sports Races 
Football Tournament   Beat the Goalie Tug o War 
Flyball Demo Gymnastics Display Have a Go Sports
Traditional games and stalls Bar and Food  Archery 

Free entry and loads of free activities for everyone to enjoy. Let’s hope the 
weather will be as kind to us as last year. 

Local community groups are contributing to the day through volunteering on 
stalls/games etc, having an opportunity to fundraise for their own group and be 

part of something special for the whole village to enjoy. 
If you have a vintage car or tractor to join the parade, entry is free. Just turn up 

on the day. 
If you have a Tug o War team of 6 people, men’s, ladies or mixed please get in 

touch to sign up. 
Anyone with an additional idea to contribute either by demonstration or fund-

raiser for their community group, please get in touch.  
Contact Details for the above Nicola 07765932387 

Like and follow our facebook page Kilham Playing Fields Association or see local 
posters for more information 

Diary Dates 
Sunday 13th October: Kilham Multi Terrain 10k 

We are currently planning a new officially licensed sporting event. 
To make this successful we will need your support. This could be as one of the 
race organisers, a marshall, a volunteer on the day, as a spectator or even as a 
participant. If you have experience either as an organiser or as a frequent 
participant of such events and would like to get involved on the organiser 
team, we would love to hear from you. 
For further information or to volunteer for any aspect of the event please 
contact Liz Sellers 07894202806, Nicola Knaggs 07765932387 
or Kate Albutt 07850256764. More details on the route and timings to follow in 
the next newsletter. 
KPFA 

Kilham Playing Fields Association  



SUNDAY 30th June From 12 Noon

Vintage MOTORS AND TRACTORS, 5-A-SIDE football, 
children’s sports day, free have a go sports sessions and 

coaching, demonstrations, obstacle course, fly-ball 
team, tug o’ war, lots of free things to see and do. 

 

FOOD & BAR ~ FREE ENTRY~ EVERYONE WELCOME 

SUPER 

Local Clubs and organisations are taking part with 
Cake stalls, games,  ice creams,  activities, 

competitions,  bat the rat and  much More 

Come and join in the fun & Support the village 

free entry 

KILHAM Playing Fields Association PRESENT….. 




